
The Tulalip Tribes of Washington 
Notice to Bidders  

Sealed bid proposals will be received by The Tulalip Tribes of Washington, at the Transportation Division Job shack 
located at 11404-34th Avenue NE, Tulalip, Washington 98271-9694 for the following Project:  BID SOLICITATION 
NUMBER 2019-009 
 
The Justice Center Stormwater Improvements Project in accordance with the Drawings and Specifications prepared 
by: Parametrix 253-394-3649, hlongfellow@parametrix.com. The Owners Representative / Project Manager for 
the Project is Debra Bray, 360-716-5024, dbray@tulaliptribes-nsn.gov           
 
The Justice Center Storm Improvements, Schedule A, includes the construction of approximately 137 linear feet of 
8-inch ductile iron storm sewer pipe, 285 linear feet of 12-inch corrugated polyethylene storm sewer pipe, and 
installation of catch basins, connections to existing storm sewer, plugging storm sewer pipe and parking lot 
restoration. The project also includes resetting the existing oil/water separator located in the southwest corner of 
the site. Resetting the oil/water separator will require dewatering the vicinity, excavation and connections to the 
existing storm sewer system so that the oil/water separator can operate via gravity storm sewer flow and treat 
runoff prior to discharge to the existing outfall pipe to Quil Ceda Creek. Finally, the project includes replacement of 
over 2,000 linear feet of extruded cement concrete curb.  

 
 
All Tulalip Laws, Rules and Ordinances apply to contracting, subcontracting, and suppliers in the project is required 
and must meet The Tulalip Code, Chapter 9.05.  This information is available on line at the Tulalip Tribes-nsn.gov 
 
Sealed bids will be received for: The Justice Center Stormwater Improvements Project until November 27, 2019, at 
2:00 p.m. at which time all bids will be opened and read aloud at the 116th Street NE Job Shack Site located at 
11404 - 34th Avenue NE, Tulalip, WA. All required bid documentation shall be submitted by the scheduled bid date 
and times. ORAL, TELEPHONIC, FAXED, OR TELEGRAPHIC BIDS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED.  
 
A mandatory pre-bid meeting will be held on November 13, 2019, at 2:00 p.m. convening at the 116th Street NE 
Job Shack Site located at 11404 - 34th Avenue NE, Tulalip, WA.   
 
Plans, specifications, addenda, bidders list, and plan holders list for this project are available through the 
Consolidated Borough of Quil Ceda Village – Tulalip Tribes’ online plan room. Free of charge access is provided to 
Prime Bidders, Subcontractors, and Vendors by going to: <http://www.quilcedavillage.org> and clicking on: 
“Government” then “Project Management” then scroll to the heading “Tulalip Tribes Bidding Opportunities” the 
same information will also be available for all bidders to see on the Builders Exchange site : 
production@bxwa.com  425-258-1303 
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